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The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 13, 1998 at the Holiday Inn Express in Memphis, Tennessee.

I.  CALL TO ORDER: HRC President, Pete Stritzinger, called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.  He explained the Agenda of the Meeting and requested that any proposals to be presented under New Business be given to the Secretary in writing, during the break in order for them to be scheduled and recorded for the Minutes.


He read the Guidelines for the National Meeting as printed in the official program.  (Copy attached to original Minutes.)  Neil Burrell, Lake Ontario HRC, was introduced as Parliamentarian of the Meeting.


Introductions were made of the Executive Committee Members: Vice President, Glenn J. Stelly; Secretary, Claudene C. Christopher; and Treasurer, Diana Peacock; Field Representatives: Paul Ramponi, Region 1; Michael Witt, Region 2; Bill Rath, Region 3, C Mark Hundley 4; Dale Flenthrope, Region 5; Tim Boies, Region 6; Mike Salzman, Region 7; Bobby Williams, Region 8; Phillip Freeman, Region 9; and Michelle O'Malley-Morgan, United Kennel Club Field Operations.

II.  ROLL CALL: Secretary Christopher called the roll and reported that of the 87 Eligible Votes; 31 were represented by Board Members; 14 by Elected Board Members, 19 by Proxy and 4 by the Executive Committee Officers for a total of 68 votes.  She announced a quorum present (58) and a simple majority vote required.  (The Official Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.) 
John Wall moved to change the Order of Business.  Richard Davis second the motion which carried unanimously.

III.  READING & APPROVAL OF 1997 MINUTES OF MEETING: Copies of the 1997 Annual Meeting Minutes were distributed to the Delegates. After a short recess to allow the Delegates to review the Minutes, President Stritzinger asked for any corrections or additions.  There being none, Rod Smith moved to approve the Minutes as written.   Phillip Freeman seconded the motion, which carried.

IV.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:
A)  PRESIDENT:  President Pete Stritzinger thanked Carol Freeman for serving as National Meeting Coordinator.  He also thanked the members of the Executive Committee for their service over the past year.  Appreciation was expressed to Mike Davis, National Sponsors Committee, Chairman; Rod Smith, New Club Committee, Chairman; John Klomp, Grand Hunt Committee, Chairman; Roger Davis, HRC Foundation, President; Eileen Ramponi, New Member Secretary; Tim Gibson, National Seminar Instructor and Michelle O’Malley-Morgan, United Kennel Club. 

JUDGES SEMINARS: President Stritzinger reported that the Judging Seminar attendance requirements have been changed to every 3 years and that a member of the National Seminar Instructor Committee will present the new Seminars.  The procedures for scheduling Seminars will remain the same, that being that Clubs contact their Field Representative who will coordinate them with the HRC Vice President.  Seminars must be published in the Magazine and should be scheduled accordingly.

REGIONS / RENUMBERED: The Regions have been re-numbered by geographic location, which will allow for continued expansion.  The new Regions and their Field Representatives are as follows:

Region 1
Greg Moffatt


Region 2
(Unassigned)


Region 3
(Unassigned)


Region 4
Phillip Freeman


Region 5
Bobby Williams


Region 8
Michael Witt


Region 7
Paul Ramponi


Region 6
Michael Salzman


Region 9
W. H. (Bill) Rath


Region 10
C. Mark Hundley


Region 11
Brian Lusson


Region 12
Dale Flenthrope


Region 13
Tim Boies


Region 14
(Unassigned)

President Stritzinger reported that there are now 87 Clubs and anticipates over 100 by 1999.  The Regions have been designed to accommodate Clubs in parts of the Country that do not currently have Clubs and as activity dictates Field Representatives will be assigned to those Regions.  He discussed the interests from the West Coast in establishing HRC Clubs.

GROWTH:  He reported that HRC is growing.  Over 12,000 dogs were run during the last year, which is an increase of 733 over 1997.  Membership is at 5,000+ and in an effort to retain the membership will be launched in coordination with the Public Relations Committee Members to follow-up with members on renew.  The 500/1000 point Club is a tremendous success.  When the program was started in 1996 there were 25-500 and 3-1000 Club members.  Today there are 65-500 Club and 7-1000 Club members.

WEB SITE: The HRC Web site has had numerous problems and is being addressed by HRC Members: Shawn Shreves, Alvin, TX, Darren Hlava of St. Louis, MO and David Cooper, Enterprise, AL.   Hopefully the site will be operational and current within several weeks.

PLANNING COMMITTEE; The only new Committee formed during the past year was the Planning Committee.  Members appointed to the committee were: Neil Burrell, Chairman; Mike Davis, Roger Davis, Rob Lewis, Don Spaulding, Glenn Stelly, and Diana Peacock.  The Committee was charged with investigating the hiring of an Executive Secretary for HRC, farming out of HRC’s work within the HRC membership, or the hiring of a secretarial service.  President Stritzinger discussed the current workload and responsibilities of the HRC Secretary, which are now considerable and most certainly more than what the original job description in the HRC Constitution called for.  He stated that in order to keep the quality of the organization this subject need to be addressed soon.

President Stritzinger expressed his appreciation for having the opportunity to serve and also expressed thanks to his wife, Jane Ellen, for her support and patience.

B)  VICE PRESIDENT: Vice President, Glenn J. Stelly, reported that his position of HRC Vice President has been truly enlightening.  He reviewed the many duties and responsibilities of the Regional Field Representatives and commended them for their dedication and efforts on behalf of HRC.  The Field Representatives were asked to stand and received a round of applause in appreciation for their exceptional good work.

He discussed the unique relationship that HRC members have with their retrievers as not only valuable conservation tools afield, but also as members of our families.  Retrievers in HRC interface with the family more than any other breed of working dog.  The HRC program has produced a caliber of retriever second to none.   Canines are used in many ways - arson and drug detection, assisting the physically impaired, etc.  He stated his desire to see more of HRC’s retriever’s show their versatility by being used in humanitarian work as well as for the original goals of HRC.  The public service and humanitarian work that our retrievers are capable of will aid to developing a side of this organization that has not yet been explored.  While HRC is first and foremost a hunting organization, in the off season HRC members can truly help by utilizing the many versatile talents of the HRC retrievers.  Any members who use their dogs for public service and humanitarian work were asked to please submit information and pictures.

Vice President Stelly thanked the membership for allowing him to serve as Vice President.

C)  SECRETARY:  Secretary Christopher expressed appreciation to Eileen Ramponi, Carol Freeman, Janet Kimbrough and Andrew Hundley for assisting with registration.  Secretary Christopher stated that in lieu of her normal boring report about the number of pieces of mail that were processed and computer programs, she would be reporting on two very important issues.

500/1000 Club: She reported that HRC’s most popular and positive actions in recent years are the 500/1000 Clubs.  She stated that it makes her heart feel good to see so many of HRC’s 'retired' retrievers coming out and running tests again.

HRC has 37 new members of the 500 Club and 2 new members of the 1000 Club since last National Meeting.  With a total of 73 - 500/1000 Club Members, 66 are 500 Club Members and 7 are 1000 Club Members.  Currently, 35 Champions have 400-499 Championship Points - most of them are working toward the 500 Club designation.  HRC’s highest point Retriever is GR.HRCH Shoup's Abby Gale owned by Bruce Shoup with 1, 675 Championship Points.   The other 1,000 point Club members are: GR.HRCH Super Shooter of Ontario owned by Brian J. Szczech, GR.HRCH Roux’s Atchafalaya Chief owned by C. Mark Hundley, GR.HRCH Vedge’s Shooting Star owned by Glenn J. Stelly, GR.HRCH Windsox Runnin Raider owned by David Dockendorf, GR.HRCH Missy Hollowdale Autrey owned by Bill Autrey, and HRCH Rarin’-To-Go’s Wild Card owned by Bryan Maxwell.

All Members of the 500 Club are Labrador Retrievers with the exception of 3 Golden Retrievers - HRCH Sir Charlie II, owned by Claudene Christopher, GR.HRCH Mo Gold Mighty Independent - "Indy", owned by Daryl & Lora Neans and HRCH TLC’s Golden Boy Cody, owned by Tim Boies.

Of the 70 Labradors - 24 female and 46 are male.   51 are Black - 20 female and 31 male. 8 are Chocolate - all male.  11 are Yellow - 4 females and 7 males.  The 3 Golden Retriever members are males.  The youngest 500 Club member is HRCH Missy's Johnny Reb, owned by Rod Smith.  44 Members have 500-599 points, 14 have 600-699 points, 4 have 700-799, 3 have 900-999, 6 have 1000 - 1499 and 1 has 1500+.  

She announced information on all qualifiers during the last year and a number of Jacket presentations will be made during the evening’s Banquet.

HRC MEMORIAL / HONOR PROGRAM: This program was established in June 1996 - during its first year 39 participants contributed $1695.  The 38 participants since June 10, 1997 contributed $1,675 to the HRC Foundation, Inc.  Secretary Christopher announced each contribution for the past year and stated that in addition to publication in the HRC Magazine that a permanent record will be kept in the new HRC Green Book.  The Green Book will be proudly displayed at the National Meeting each year.  She urged each one, personally and as Clubs, to participate in this worthwhile endeavor. 

D) TREASURER: Treasurer, Diana Peacock introduced Don Williams, Chairman of the Audit Committee. 


Chairman Williams reported:   “The Audit Committee, consisting of Donald Williams, Jim Reichman, Dennis Rosenbach, and Bill Dumas, are members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. and were appointed by HRC President, Pete Stritzinger, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of May 31, 1998, and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.


We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/31/98 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.”


Signed by Donald Williams, Jim Reichman, Dennis Rosenbach, and Bill Dumas dated June 12, 1998.  The original report is attached to the original minutes.  Donald Williams moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Dennis Rosenbach seconded the motion, which carried. 


Treasurer Peacock distributed Financial Information Reports. HRC Foundation, Inc. has a balance of $20,873.21.  The Foundation is a completely separate account from HRC, Inc.  All Memorial / Honor Program funds go to the Foundation.  HRC, Inc. Liabilities and Equity as of 5/31/98 is $48,911.44.  Two CD’s equal $22,888.14.  Total Liabilities and Equity of HRC, Inc. is $71,799.58.  Copies of the Reports are attached to the original minutes.


Treasurer Peacock additionally reviewed a statistical Report of retrievers entered in licensed hunts by region and the percentages of retrievers passing each category.  A copy of the Report is attached to the original minutes.

V.  OTHER REPORTS:
A)  UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC.: Michelle O’Malley-Morgan, Multi-Breed Field Operations, expressed regrets from Fred Miller, UKC President, that he was unable to attend the meeting.  She also expressed thanks from Marti Goodall for HRC member’s patience and understanding during her absence from the UKC office during the latter part of 1997 due to her Mother’s death.  

Mrs. Morgan announced the first Purple Ribbon HRC dog owned by Cathy Seay of Louisiana.  This is a 14-generation pedigree where all ancestors are UKC registered.  Breeders were reminded to sign up for the Breeders List.  The Registration Department is starting a new research division.   The DNA-VIP Program was discussed and the following participants announced: 243 Labradors profiled with 37 VIP; 39 Golden Retrievers with 14 VIP; and 2 Chesapeake’s are VIP.  She extended a special thank you to the Public Relations Committee Members for their assistance in obtaining newsworthy information for the Magazine.

She thanked the Executive Committee for their close working relationship and answered various questions from the members.

B)  NATIONAL UKC/HRC AMBASSADOR:  Ambassador Driskill declined to speak, but was given a round of applause from the Members.

Phillip Freeman moved for a recess at 9:45 a.m.  John Wall seconded the motion, which carried.

President Stritzinger called the meeting back to order at 10:00 a.m.

C)  GRAND HUNT COMMITTEE: President Stritzinger reported the following HRC Grand Hunt Committee permanent members: John Klomp, Chairman, Dan Hutchinson, Ernie Istre, and Don Bryant.  

1997 Spring Grand – Colorado: .  President Stritzinger introduced Dennis Rosenbach, Grand Hunt Marshall of the 1997 Colorado Spring Grand.  Mr. Rosenbach reported that the 1997 Spring Grand was held in Orchard, Colorado at the Centennial Sports Club.  106 Champions were entered. 17 Champions passed the Grand.  There were 5 new GRHRCH: Grand Bois Tracy, Lloyd Guidry - owner/handler; Captain Kangaroo, Brian Lusson – owner/handler; Barely Under Control - Sam Tedders owner/Barry Lyons handler; Shoups Abby Gale, Bruce Shoup – owner/handler; Vedge’s Son of Sachmo – A. D. Wiggins owner/Jim Reichman, handler.  The Colorado Grand Hunt Committee members were Tom Vaughn, Chairman; Janese Powell, Secretary and Bob Ronald, Treasurer.  The Grand Judges were Tim Boies, Bill Rath, Paul Ramponi and Bobby Williams. 
1997 Fall Grand – Illinois: President Stritzinger introduced Marty Davis, member of the 1997 Fall Grand Hunt Committee.  Mr. Davis reported that the Fall Grand held at Wayne Fitzgerrell State Park was the first to be hosted by HRC, Inc.  He thanked Southern Illinois HRC, Pin Oak HRC and Old South HRC for their assistance in contributing manpower and equipment.  126 Champions were entered – 121 Labradors, 4 Goldens and 1 Chesapeake.  12 Champions passed resulting in 5 new GRHRCH: Missy’s Cajun Dakota – Bill Autrey owner/handler; Cannon’s Sassy Bird Chaser – David Dockendorf owner/Ed Thibodeaux handler; Carry’s Keg of Troble – Joey & Tracy Holley owners/Joey Holley handler; Raven Mad – Cue Boykin owner/Barry Lyons handler; and Rascal’s Hi-Wayman Express – Brett Lyons owner/Barry Lyons handler.  The Grand Judges were Paul Ramponi, W. H. (Bill) Rath, Mike McElroy and Greg Moffatt.  The Illinois HRC Grand Hunt Committee members were Pete Stritzinger, Glenn Stelly, Tim Gibson, Larry Larson and Bill Watson.  Don Bryant served as Chairman, Claudene Christopher, Secretary; Kathy Gibson, Treasurer.  Rotating Committee members were George McClure and Jerry Wickens. Special thanks were given to Tim and Kathy Gibson.

1998 Spring Grand – Canada: President Stritzinger introduced Neil Burrell who reported on the upcoming Canada 1998 Spring Grand Hunt.  Mr. Burrell stated that the Canada Grand will be held at the beautiful Hullett Marsh Wildlife Park.  The event will start on June 29 with the Banquet and will have a substantial raffle table.  The event begins on July 1 and is scheduled to wrap up on the 3rd of July. Rotating Committee Members for the 1998 Illinois Fall Grand are Kathy Gibson and Marty Davis.  He stated that it is exciting that this event is bringing all of the Clubs together in Canada.  He encouraged everyone to attend.

1998 Fall Grand – Illinois: President Stritzinger announced that the Fall Grand will be held again at the beautiful Rend Lake Resort, Wayne Fitzgerrell State Park in Southern Illinois on October 20 – 23, 1998.  The Grand Hunt Marshall will be Tim Gibson; Claudene Christopher, Grand Hunt Secretary; Kathy Gibson, Grand Hunt Treasurer and Marty Davis, Field Chairman.  He asked for others to volunteer to help with the second HRC, Inc. hosted Grand.

1999 Spring Grand – Texas: The 1999 Spring Grand Hunt will be held in Conroe, Texas the last weekend in April 1999.  C. Michael Davis gave an overview of the grounds and amenities in the area.  All of the Texas Clubs will be involved in hosting the Grand.

D)  NATIONAL SPONSORS COMMITTEE: Chairman, C. Michael Davis reported that although the Committee has not been as effective as he would like there are negotiations are underway with several potential National sponsors although they are more product oriented Sponsors. He stated that he believes the good work of the HRC Foundation will help open doors for other Sponsors on a monetary basis.  Mr. Davis also reported that the 1999 Spring Grand will attempt to have a corporate sponsor to underwrite the event.  He reported that HRC Clubs will now be able to order poppers from Winchester on a buy 3 get cases get one free basis.  Winchester will include shipping in the price.  He asked that Clubs not submit rush orders.  Mr. Davis thanked the Committee Members Jim Reichman, Tom Vaughn and Mark Taverniti. 

E)  HRC PLANNING COMMITTEE: Chairman, Neil Burrell, reported that the Ad Hoc Committee appointed by President Stritzinger consisted of Neil Burrell, Chairman; Mike Davis, Roger Davis, Rob Lewis, Don Spaulding, Glenn Stelly, and Diana Peacock.  The Committee was charged with looking at the duties of the HRC Secretary and investigating the hiring of an Executive Secretary for HRC, farming out of HRC’s work within the HRC membership, or the hiring of a secretarial service.  A copy of the committee’s final report was distributed and fully reviewed by Mr. Burrell.  Treasurer Peacock’s recommendation was that at the present time HRC can not afford a part time employee much less a full time employee.  The Committee’s final recommendation was to create tiers of volunteers.
Phillip Freeman moved for a recess at 11a.m.  John Wall seconded the motion, which carried.

President Stritzinger called the meeting back to order at 11:20 a.m.

F) NEW CLUB COMMITTEE: New Club Committee Chairman, Dr. Rod Smith, reported on the activity of the New Club Committee during the past year.  Letters were sent to all recipients of New Club packages since 1/96.  Of those, eighteen are sincerely interested in starting New Clubs.   During the past year Secretary Christopher mailed 36 New Club Packages.  They were sent to:

Alabama
2

California
2

Florida

2

Georgia

1

Illinois

1

Louisiana
1

Michigan

Mississippi
2

Montana
1

Nebraska
2

Nevada

1

Ontario

6

Pennsylvania
1

Quebec

2

Tennessee
2

Texas

3

Virginia

2

Washington 
1

Wisconsin
1

Wyoming
1


Dr. Smith further reported that a new Club in Taylorsville, MS is in the final stages of formation.  There were 81 Associate Clubs in June 1997, currently there are 83.  Three Clubs demised: Pine Creek HRC in Pennsylvania, West Texas HRC in Texas and Tennessee Valley HRC in Alabama.  Five new Clubs were added:



West Tennessee HRC, Covington, TN – J. Paul Jackson, President



Kankakee River HRC, Portage, IN – Tom Jones, President



Southern Michigan HRC, Jackson, MI – Phillip Brueggeman, President



Land-of-Lakes HRC, Forest Lake, MN – Jim Bowden, President



South Porcupine HRC, South Porcupine, ONT – Don Forster, President


New Club Presidents Tom Jones and Phillip Brueggeman were introduced and welcomed to the HRC family.

G)  PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE: Public Relations Committee Chairman, Marty Davis reported the purpose of the Public Relations Committee is to provide Regional newsworthy information for the Hunting Retriever Magazine, to provide and expand communications within the Region and to assist in directing questions or comments to the appropriate persons.  He asked the Board for assistance in submitting articles, reports and other information.  He expressed appreciation to Vicki Rand, Editor of the Hunting Retriever magazine for her assistance and patience with the Public Relations Committee.
Chairman Davis stated that the PR Committee will be working with the New Club Committee and will also be implementing a New Member information package that can be utilized by the individual Clubs.

H)  HUNTING RETRIEVER CLUB FOUNDATION, INC.: President Stritzinger reported in the absence of Roger Davis, President of the HRC Foundation, Inc., who was unable to attend due to an illness in his family.

President Stritzinger reported that the first grant given by the Foundation was in 1997 to the Comparative Oncology Unit and the Animal Tumor Center of the Veterinary Medicine and Biomedical Sciences at Colorado State University in Ft. Collins, CO.  A letter of appreciation from Dr. Stephen J. Withrow, DVM, Chief, Clinical Oncology Service was distributed to the Board Members.  The 1998 Foundation grant of $1,000 is being awarded to the Animal Cancer Treatment Program at the University of Wisconsin, Madison.

He reported that Secretary Christopher came up with the idea for the Memorial / Honor Program.  Those  funds contributed go to the HRC Foundation and are used for research grants, scholarships and Seminar expenses and have been a great asset to the Foundations philanthropic efforts.

The drawing of names for the four $1,000 College scholarships was held.  President Stritzinger called the names of the 13 applicants.  Secretary Christopher marked numbers 1-13 on each application and Vice President Stelly numbered 13 tags that were placed in a hat.  Omar Driskill was asked to pull the first name.  Three other individuals drew the names.  The scholarships were awarded to: Kara Marie Karas, St. Clair Flats HRC; Dana Marie Morien, Cajun HRC; Christopher Lee Payne, Member at Large; and Samantha Jane Ley, Southern Colorado HRC.  President Stritzinger asked for input from the Board for recommendations for the 1999 Research Grant.

Janet Kimbrough moved for a recess for lunch at noon.  Kenan Seibert seconded the motion, which carried.

President Stritzinger called the meeting back to order at 1: 00 p.m.

I) RUNNING RULES COMMITTEE: Bill Autrey, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee presented a screen presentation of the Running Rules that were submitted and the results of the Clubs’ vote.

A report of the complete results including the 3 proposals that the Board voted on due to not passing or failing by 2/3 majority at the Club level, is attached to these minutes as well as a detailed report of the Rules that passed.  President Stritzinger apologized for the deviation from policy in submitting the proposals to the Clubs.  Jonama Allen was thanked for putting the mailing together.

President Stritzinger reminded the Board that this is the year that election of new Running Rules Representatives will be held and Vice President Stelly will oversee those elections with the Field Representatives. 

VII. OLD BUSINESS: None

Kenan Seibert moved to close Old Business.  Bob Huschle seconded the motion, which carried.

VII.  NEW BUSINESS: 

· WEBSITE UPDATE: President Stritzinger stated that members Shreves, Hlava and Cooper are working on the Web site and hope to have it back on line within several weeks.

· REGION ADVERTISING FUNDS: Phillip Freeman inquired about the per-dog run advertising fund available to the Regions.  President Stritzinger stated that .20 cents from the Hunt fees paid to HRC, Inc. by the Clubs is set aside for Regions use for game fairs, etc.  The total number of dogs run for the year times 20 cents divided by the number of Regions equals the amount allotted to each Region.  A letter from the Region requesting the funds should be sent to the HRC President.

· JUDGES ACCOUNTABILITY: President Stritzinger stated that a procedure for making Judges accountable is being explored.

· COMPENSATION FOR SECRETARY: John Wall, Austin HRC recommended that a fee be added to the entry fee to be used for compensation for the Secretary.  The fee would provide immediate revenue for the hiring of an Executive Secretary.  He suggested a Contract Labor agreement in order to save paperwork, taxes and additional expenses for HRC.

Tim Boies, Southern Colorado HRC, stated that the report of the Ad Hoc Committee, although well done, was in reality asking for long term commitment from numerous volunteers if structured as a tier position.  He stated that due to changing responsibilities in member’s lives it would be most difficult to be assured of the productivity of numerous volunteers no matter how good their intentions are.  The Committee’s report is based on a team effort.  If any one of the team is incapable or unable to fulfill his/her responsibilities, then it effects the overall effectiveness of the team.  The use of computer and electronic equipment is good, but in reality not all Clubs have the capabilities to participate in that medium.  In addition, having numerous people inputting information into the HRC main computer is a potential problem within itself as it is lends to error and if not properly and consistently done will result in considerable time straightening it out.  He feels that the organization is growing and it is important enough to us to find a way to compensate a secretarial position.

Ken Seibert, Kentucky HRC, was impressed with the Committee’s report.  However, he expressed concern about the need for expenditures to upgrade the computer system for the year 2000.  Secretary Christopher reported that the 3 Computer systems she uses for HRC are her own property, that HRC has no equipment and her computers are already compatible with the year 2000.

Sam Weaver, Tri State HRC, express his concurrence that the Secretary position should be a paid position, however, asked that the funds be found somewhere other than raising entry fees as he feels it will discourage entries.

Dawn Flickinger, Illinois River HRC, recommended that the HRC dues be increased to fund a paid secretarial position.

Richard Davis, Central Florida HRC, recommended that the HRC dues be increased to fund a paid secretarial position.  President Stritzinger stated that HRC dues have never been increased but that only UKC had raised them to cover rising costs of the Magazine.

Jerry Coffey, Big D HRC, asked if the determination to hire an Executive Secretary could be made at the meeting.  President Stritzinger stated that he believes the Constitution needs to be explored as well as the structure regarding the elected Secretary position and that a proposal from a Committee could be sent to the Clubs for voting.  Mr. Coffey asked if a motion could be made to help expedite the decision on hiring a Secretary.  Mr. Coffey moved that the HRC President be authorized to move expeditiously in resolving the hiring of an Executive Secretary.  Phillip Freeman, Old South HRC, second the motion.  President Stritzinger asked for discussion.  Discussion was heard.  Mr. Coffey asked that Secretary Christopher speak about the subject. 

Secretary Christopher stated her reluctance to speak, as it might appear self-serving, however she did state that HRC has indeed outgrown a volunteer secretarial position.  She stated that serving for 5 years has been a labor of love, but due to personal situations she is required to go back to work whether for HRC or someone else.  She stated that the responsibilities of the HRC Secretary position are not only extremely time consuming, but that the Secretary also has to provide his/her own computers, printers, copiers and all other office equipment as HRC does not have it’s own.  She strongly recommended that whoever HRC hires that it be someone already involved in HRC as the funds for hiring will certainly be lesser than someone with the expertise required to fulfill the position could make in the corporate world and a certain degree of emotional commitment to HRC is needed.

Don Williams called for the question – The motion was repeated by Jerry Coffey but was withdrawn due to confusion as to how the wording should be made.  Jerry Coffey moved to withdraw the motion.  Phillip Freeman second the motion.  John Wall moved that the President appoint a Committee to find funding for hiring of a Secretary for HRC.  Jerry Coffey second the motion.

Discussion was heard from Dennis Rosenbach, Central Rockies HRC, who requested that the fees not come solely from entries as he feels that is an unfair burden to those running dogs.  He recommended a dues increase as all members benefit from the Secretary position and all members should share the cost.

Janet Kimbrough, Colorado River HRC, asked for clarification if the Board authorizes the President to charge a committee with finding funding is the subject finalized or would the final decision be presented back to the Clubs as earlier stated.  President Stritzinger stated that personally, he wants a majority approval of the Board authorizing him to find funding to hire an Executive Secretary.

Sam Weaver, Tri State HRC, stated that the Board is authorizing the Executive Committee to make the decision and did not feel it necessary for re-submittal to the Clubs for voting as the individual members are not present and knowledgeable about the subject.  President Stritzinger stated that he would do his homework.

Ken Seibert, Kentucky HRC, moved to close discussion.  Richard Davis, Calusa HRC, seconded the motion to close.  John Wall repeated the motion: John Wall moved that the President appoint a Committee to find funding for hiring of a Secretary for HRC.  58 voted for the motion 4 voted against, the motion passed by a 2/3 majority.

· Lew Dawson announced that he would be coordinating the HRC Booth at the DU Expo.  He asked for anyone interested in helping to please contact him.  He also urged Clubs to participate in area Field, Dog and Hunting Expositions.

· Mark Powell, Platte Valley HRC, expressed desire to have the HRC membership list available to the Clubs.  Mark Powell moved to have HRC provide a Membership List to the Clubs.  There was no second.

· C. Michael Davis, Tejas HRC, stated that Tejas HRC has voted to not participate in the practice of providing or purchasing puppies at DU or similar events and recommended that other Clubs also refrain from the practice.

· Walter Bumgardner, Ponchatrain HRC, addressed the problem of availability of birds for the Clubs.

· Phillip Freeman, Old South HRC, suggested that as an advantage to funding the Executive Secretary position that Lifetime Memberships might be considered for HRC.  The Executive Committee will take it under consideration.

· Kenan Seibert, Kentucky HRC moved to establish a procedure for protocol for non-hunt complaints within a Club to come to the Club President before going to the Field Representative.  Phillip Freeman seconded the motion.  Discussion was heard.  9 voted for. 48 voted against.  The motion failed.

· Kenan Seibert, Kentucky HRC, moved that a starting date be established for receiving entries.  Paul Ramponi seconded the motion.  Discussion was heard.  2 voted for. 31 voted against.

· Sam Weaver, Tri State HRC, moved that a fee be set for scratches as a deterrent against misuse of this practice.  There was no second to the motion.

· Various discussions were heard regarding “A” and “AA” hunts and providing premiums on the Web site.

VIII.  ADJOURNMENT:


With no further business to come before the Board of Directors, Sam Weaver moved the meeting adjourn.  Don Williams seconded the motion, which carried. The Meeting adjourned at 2:00 P.M.

_____________________________________________
Dated: __________________________

Claudene C. Christopher

Secretary

PAGE  
D:\HRCNTL\Annual Meeting\98 Board of Directors Minutes.doc

